

      TECHNOLOGY COMMISSION MEETING


June 24, 5:30 pm

Bud Memorial Library

Minutes

Technology Commission members present included Mark Andersen, Roger Good, Bill Whelihan, David Moulton and Stanley Rice.  Also present was Tim Miles (SS Dir. of Technology) and Dean Massey (Hayden HS teacher).  Denise Brazier, Ski Town Executive Service, recorded the meeting and prepared the minutes.        

1. Call to Order:  Mark Andersen called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm.  
Tim reported at this time that Jonathon Mellor will no longer be Technology’s student representative as Jonathon graduated and will be attending college.
2. Approval of the Agenda: 

The agenda was followed as presented.
3. Approval of Minutes from Meeting of May 27, 2009
David Moulton made a motion and Roger seconded to approve the minutes of May 27th, as amended.          

Vote:
___5 Yes__
___0 No___
The motion passed unanimously.
4. Public Comment

There was no public comment.

5. EFB Sub-Committee Update and

Mark reported the EFB has recommended the bylaw sub-committee move forward to change the EFB structure from 3-commissions to a 2-commission structure, combining capital and technology as a strategic planning commission, to be in place by this fall (2009).  

Mark has met with EFB attorney Mike Holloran with regard to organizational structure.  The Articles of Incorporation have to be amended.  The Articles specifically state that the dollars can only be spent for the Steamboat Springs RE-2 school district. The Articles also contain a clause that state a clause cannot be amended, which has to first be amended to be able to amend any other clause.
The sub-committee is also putting together policies as far as budgetary cycles, timelines, gifting policies, whether EFB can or should fund community groups, EFB board membership and conflict of interest, EFB representation, etc.  
Recommendations will be in place by the next EFB meeting on Aug. 5th, 2009.

Mark would like to see the meeting process more intense for a shorter period of time. 

6.) EFB Report
The slate of EFB officer nominations for the next 2009-2010 EFB fiscal year is:


President – Mark Anderson

Vice President – Mike Loomis

Secretary – Kristi Brown

Treasurer – Tom Ptach

Additional nominations can be presented.  

7.) Expired Terms – Kurowski, Moos, Moulton, Anderson, Rice and Mellor

Jim Kurowski - Mark said Jim Kurowski will not be serving another term.    
Mark Andersen - Mark could possibly take over as EFB president and would have to resign  

  from the Technology Commission.  
Stanley Rice - Stanley will serve another term. 

David Moulton – Dave will not be serving another term.

Steve Moos – Unknown.

Those members who want to stay on, who wants to be Technology Chairman and who would like to represent the Technology Commission on the EFB has to be determined so there is an idea for after the structure change goes into effect.  Mark encouraged commission members to think about who they know that may want to serve on a commission and who would be committed.  Roger Good is willing to consider chairing the Tech/Cap commission.
8.)  Future Agenda Items

There were no future agenda items discussed.

9.)  Next Meeting – Date and Time

The next Technology meeting is scheduled for Aug. 26th, 2009 @ 5:30 pm in the Bud Memorial Library.  
Mark encouraged commission members to attend the next EFB meeting on Aug. 5th to hear the discussion with the bylaws sub-committee.  Mark will also discuss communication issues with the EFB.  

10.)  Discussion/Progress Reports/Housekeeping

Tim Miles gave an update on the Citrix application.  The problems at the Middle School and High School, since late March, have created daily Citrix/Microsoft meetings, as high up as you can go with Microsoft and Citrix support.  Currently nothing can be plugged in externally like USBs, cameras, CD’s, etc.  Tim is setting up a virtual operating system which can see anything plugged in externally.  This virtual system is being tested currently.  Tim doesn’t believe the problem is with Citrix, but lies with Microsoft or an application.
As this time is a great opportunity to shut down for a few months, Roger encouraged Tim to get Citrix to send their testers to Steamboat.
11.) Adjournment

Stanley made a motion and Dave seconded, to adjourn the meeting.  The Steamboat Springs Technology Commission adjourned at 6:26 pm.
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